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T-Talk is the newsletter of the Delaware Valley Classic MG
Chapter and is published four times a year. ' Those interested in
the preservation and enjoyment of MG automobiles are invited to
join. Full membership requires affiliation with the appropriate
Register, NEMGTR, NAMGAR or NAMGBR. Chapter dues are
$20 per year and application may be made to the Membership
Chair, whose phone number is on the back.

‘ v ell the rain went away but not without a ﬁght.

We only had two rain-free weekends from Memorial
Day through Labor Day. For most of us that did not
leave much time to drive, however if you are an
enthusiast you’ll go out in just about any weather, as
you will read about the Summer events that went on.

DVC’ers golfed, rallye’d, swam, honcred the New

Hope car show, toured New England, and while at

the Wildwoods, survived Hurricane Isabel. These
events are just to name a few as many DVC members
also belong to the national registers and also went to
Gatherings for them as well. The weather may slow
things down but it will never put a damper on anything
that a DVC’er puts their mind to.

AS summer comes to an end we have many fall and

winter events coming up. The rallye’s promise us
beautiful fall foliage views, a bonfire that seems to be
bigger and bigger each year with Guy coming back for
more. The annual membership meeting, where you can
volunteer to host an event. (As you can see we are a very
active club and will do. most anything), so put the
thinking cap on, let the creative juices flow and come to
volunteer. We are also looking for someone to head the
advertising for the club as well. The last event for the
year is our Holiday Banquet and Raffle. It’s one of the

few times “everyone” is dressed to the nines without the
grease under the nails and oil stains on the shirts, You
won’t hear a spouse saying “I asked you to wear your
other shirt, not the good one now look what you did to
the front of it, I will mever get that out.” However the
stories will flow, especially while the raffle ticket
selling is going on.

I look forward to seeing everyome in the coming

months. Head up, top down, safe driving, and if the
weather turns cold, wear a hat but never let them see
you put the top up unless it’s a down pour.

Betsy

" October, November, December Calendar 2003

Sat. Oct. 4 Homsby Rallye (retry) - Nolan
Sat. Oct. 25 Badda Bing Badda Bob Tour
Tiley
Sat. Nov. 1 Guy Fawkes Night - Goelz
Sun. Nov. 16 Annual Membership Meeting
Bemert
Sat. Dec. 6 Holiday Banquet - Alicea

Please check the next newsletter
which will be mailed out the
end of December for the 2004 events.

Safety Fast




DVC Invades Limerick — Lew Phillips

“Keep youf eye on the ball.” That is what the golf pro will tell you. But after the wettest spring that we
can remember, it was a good idea to keep one eye on the ball and the other on the clouds!

Just over a week after celebrating our independence from England, the Brits invaded Walz’s Golf Farm in
Limerick, PA for Family Golf Day 2003. On July 12 two dozen DVC’ers and family headed out hoping
that the beautiful moming would bring fair weather t the fairways-and it didn’t disappoint us!

Bringing the entire family along to an event often requires a little more room tht the standard two seats that
MGs have to offer, making the family car or mini-van the transportation of choice. With six classics in
attendance, the MG line was remarkably well represented-two TD’s, an A, a Midget, a B, and a wish 1 was
an MG’ Porsche® were prominently parked in: the grass by the entrance.

With the sun shining above, we gathered in the clubhouse and planned the attack. Clubs and projectiles in
hand, we split up and headed out to tackle the courses. : Some headed off for the original miniature course,
the Farm, while others went for the equally challenging Castle course. Still others opted to take on the 9-
hole Chip and Putt course and a few soles took aim at the driving range.

As the day wore on, the battle cries could be heard near and far...”Look out! Uh...FORE! “Is that a
gimme?” “Can I have another Mulligan?” “No, high score doesn’t mean you win.” “Dear, we’re playing
this green, not that on.” And the ever popular, “I hit the ball pick-up tractor”

Finally, with score cards in hand, we retreated to the picnic area. Rations of hot dogs, hamburgers and soda
(and the occasional ice cream cone) were happily consumed as we exchanged war stories.

After recovering from the day’s events, Earl Wanklin invited the weary troops to his nearby home for some
well earned R & R. Thanks, Earl.

For those who took part in the assault, job well done! For those who missed it, don’t fiet, another Brit
Invasion is already scheduled for next year! Check your January-March 2004 DVC Newsletter for the date.
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Mother nature smiled upon us on July 26th and we had a bright sunny day for our tour of the American
Helicopter Museum, QVC shopping, and the Pool Party at the O'Brien's. The first stop was to QVC Studio Park
where our most ardent shoppers disembaiked to shop their hearts out. The remainder of the DVC group went on
to He American Helicopter Museum. We enjoyed a freelance tour of the Museum and the interactive displays,
some of which were one of a kind and the first of their type in the history and production of the helicopter. When
we finished at the Museum, we motored back to QVC and did some shopping. After finishing up at QVC, we all
toured together over to the O'Briens for an afternoon of sun, fun, good food and, of course, liquid refreshment.

We had a good tumout and the following members were present: Earl Wanklin, Tom and Jamie Rippert, Bob and
Terri Tiley, Dick and Sandy Suffredini, Roy and Sue Dougherty, Bob-and Kim Dougherty, Mike and Jo Williams
and kids, Barry and Eleanor Williams, Louise Story; Wait King and Donna Bristo, and Jim, Marie and Jenn
O'Brien. As the sun set and the temperature cooled down, the DVC rode home from another successful day at
the MG Pool Party. Thanks to all who made it possible with the preparation, the attendance, and the great food
and good company.



DVC ON THE LAWN
OR
THE NEW HOPE AUTO SHOW THAT WASEN'T

As everyone knows, the New Hope Auto Show is one of the Oldest
and most prestigious car shows in the State, it has run continuously since
1957. This year was to have been the 46" year for the show; however, in
April the shows board of directors was notified that there was to be
construction on the grounds of the New Hope school where the show is held.
With heavy heart the board made the decision to cancel this years show.

Since the DVC schedules it’s calendar of events in November and we
always slot the second Saturday of August for the car show and post party,
we found ourselves with a post New Hope party but this year no “New
Hope”! In true spirit of the DVC we arranged our own show on the Lawn
complete with cars, judges, trophies and good times for all. This year’s
show took place on August 9™ and was well received by many DVC’ers.
The weather. ....well it rained, poured, then rained some more but it never
dampened the spirits of any of the participants.

I believe that there were no “no shows” for this event. In attendance
were Donna Bristol, and Walt King in Donna’s jeep. Bob and Kin
Dougherty who started out in their TD but had to return home for dry clothes
and their MGB, This writer and wife Roy & Sue Dougherty who had all of
our cars displayed in the Garage, Richard, and Anne Heberkern in their
freshly restored TF, Mike Maloney, Lisa, Connor, Sean, and Trophy girl
Madison in the family Pontiac, Lee and Liz Niner in a rice burner, Ben and
Cindy Nolan MGTD, Tom and Jaimee Rippert MGB, Don Short & friend
MGTF, Dick and Sandy Suffredini MGTD, Bob and Terri Tiley MGTD and
MGB, Bob and Joanne Tiley who started out in their Malibu convertible but
had to change to family car because of the liquid sunshine, Bob Wagner
MGA coupe, and Earl Wanklin Station Wagon. Everyone received a trophy
just for showing up but we had some very happy winners in some special
classes. These first places ‘were taken by The Nolans in their TD,
Heberkerns in their TF, and Terri Tiley in her MGB, congratulations to
everyone who showed up and to all of you that didn’t, there’s always next

year, Safety Fast! -
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TRIATHLON V
AUGUST 21 THRU AUGUST 24 2003

We gathered early Thursday moring at the Homestead Country Store in Upper
Black Eddy, PA for the trek to Stratton Mountain and Triathlon V.

Our route took us through upstate New Jersey on not very well marked but scenic
route 513. After we made it around New York City, we traveled up the western side of
the Hudson River. After crossing the river at Catskill, the roads became what you would
expect of New England roads.

We arrived at the Red Lion Inn in Stockbridge Mass. in the afternoon, in time for
a refreshing beverage and dip in the pool. Dinner in the courtyard and staying at the Red
Lion Inn felt like being in a Norman Rockwell painting.

~ Friday morning, after a leisurely breakfast and stroll through Stockbridge, it was
on the road again toward Vermont. These roads were great! Mountains, valleys, lakes,
rivers, small towns, perfect MG roads.

Upon our arrival at the Stratton Mountain Inn, we got reacquainted with old
friends, hit the registration table and off to the pool again for the DVC dip and beverage.
After a welcome buffet, we found an empty room at the end of our hall, complete with
bar, fireplace and plenty of chairs for the DVC pub.

Saturday morning brought the Triathlon competition.

Stage One, was a typical Fox and Hound rallye, where direction markers are
placed along the route by a devious rallyemaster and questions are thrown in for
additional points.

Stage Two was a mountain climb up Stratton Mountain and conducted as a
modified poker run for scoring.

Before Stage Three, the car show, we enjoyed and old fashioned BBQ on the rear
lawn, with some of the best chicken and ribs we’ve had in a long time.

The unwashed car show in the front parking lot, was judged by three ex Olde
Bailey Magistrates, dressed in black robes and white wigs, and were not above taking
bribes. There were the various British Ales and monetary bribes with the money going to
The Cancer Society. In addition there was the Margarita Garage bribe complete with
battery powered blender and taco warmer. The girl dressed in a negligee in the back seat
of a 2 + 2 Morgan bribe. And then there was the whipped cream on a girl’s chest
bribe....... say no more!

The DVC had a great showing at the awards banquet. Bob and Lorraine Jay,
MGB, took the Early Bird (first registered) Award. Jeff and Jan Zorn, Mini, took the
Distance award, driving form Michigan in their Mini. For the Triathlon competition,
Honorable Mentions went to the teams of Bob and Terri Tiley, MGTD, and Chuck and
Judy Goelz, MGA. Bob and Kim Dougherty, MGTD, were proclaimed the “Grand
Champions”, and get to wear the dumb cone hats until next Triathlon.

Sunday morning, after an early breakfast, it was a 60 MPH run for home down the
scenic Taconic State parkway

In addition to those mentioned above, the following competed for Team DVC:
Jim & Ruth Bottomley, MGA; Roy & Sue Dougherty, MGTD; Tim & Terri McCarthy,
MGTD; Lee & Liz Niner, MGA; Ben & Cindy Nolan, MGTD; Tom & Jaimee Rippert,



MGTD:; Jeff & Robin Rose, MGB; Mark & Jan Scherbekow, MGB; Dick & Sandy
Suffredini, MGTD; Barre & Eleanor Williams, MGB.
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RAGTOPS & ROADSTERS

LYU BLEMNOILIGE 06 HUSTS OF THE QVR
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This year’s fall gathering was held September 3 thru the 7™ in Historic Williamsburg, Virginia. Tom
and Jaimee Rippert and Roy and Sue Dougherty represented the DVC. Early Thursday morning our
cars are waiting, top down and loaded, ready for that 300 plus mile trek to Historic Williamsburg, Va.
As we walk out of the house it begins to sprinkle, the girls make an executive decision “put those tops
up now”! In the distance they see nothing but black, and I mean black storm clouds. We protest but
comply anyway; however, we do get to go without the side curtains. We guy’s are sure that it will be
over in a couple of minutes. As we drive the 5-mile stretch to pick up interstate 95 the sprinkle turns
to shower and the shower turns to storm. What weather, but we press on confidant the rain will let up
in a few minutes. Wrong, the rain stay’s with us for the full eight-hour trip to Williamsburg. It’s
pattern does change during the trip it fluctuates back and forth between torrential and really heavy! 1
lead the way and for much of the trip I can’t see the yellow lines in the road and can only make out the
faint glow of red taillights in what seems like the too distant future. We made three stops along the
way, first at the Delaware house on I 95, that one was necessary to clean the pile out of our drawers
after going through both New Castle and Wilmington DE, on that 6 lane stretch of highway and
needing to get from lane one to lane 6 in some of the worst rainfall of the trip. Second stop on RT 896
and Rt.301 for gas, that’s where Tom get’s the gas pump lady so confused over making change that
she gives him too much. RT. 207 near Ft A. P. Hill army base in Port Royal, VA. Was our third stop
for some afternoon refreshments and to add another coat of rainex to the windscreens. We push off
again ready for the final leg of our trip which means back on I 95 towards Richmond (at rush hour),
Interstate 295 around Richmond (the Cigarette Capital) to Rt. 64 and directly to our hotel the Ft.
Magruder Radisson which is just a short walk from the colonial village. .Me, I am concerned about
our suitcase strapped to the luggage rack, the whole trip I have been telling Sue not to worry it’s
waterproof yes, my nose was growing over that one. You guessed it as we crossed the Williamsburg
city limits the sun came out, 91 degrees and that little bit of sunshine only lasted till we pulled into the
hotel parking lot, we parked at the front door walked inside to register and bam, the sky opened up
again. Guess we brought the rain down from the North. It did end later that night but the Ripperts and
us had enough! Dinner reservations had been made weeks prior at Campbell’s tavern in the old city,
so in the true spirit of adventure we hailed a cab for the 10 minute drive to the tavern. During dinner
we met Bob and Margie Zwart, a charming couple in their late 70’s who were also there for the
Gathering. Bob and Margie had brought their pristine 1929 MG “M type” roadster all the way from
Irvine Ca. Bob’s the third owner of this car and it is the first MG that was sold in the US. Its history is
well documented and the car drives as well as it looks. Yes, Bob did trailer the car to Va., and while
we dined the rain stopped and after dinner we watked back to the hotel.

The rest of the weekend was spent renewing old acquaintances and making new ones. We
met up with former DVC’ers Dan and Pat Amey, Patty’s mulit colored blue right hand drive TD
complete with Nittany Lion paw prints on both doors took a third in the TD class (and we’ll never tell
whether Tom and I stuffed the ballot box or not), John and Sharon Downing in their fresh,
professionally restored MG TF which took a first place at Saturdays car show, Herb Walling a former
member now living in High Point, NC was there also. Even Tom Rippert came home with a piece of
pewter in TD class. There were about sixty cars present and everyone enjoyed themselves.

The weather cooperated for the ride home as we got to see all of that beautiful Virginia
countryside that we missed on our way there. The trip home was uneventful, the cars preformed well
which in TD talk is excellent, the temperature was in the low 80’s and a great time was had. Everyone
remember that GOF MK 76 is planned for July 7 — 11, 2004 in Strasburg, Pennsylvania. Qur back
yard! . :



20t Anniversary QVR
September 18 - 21, 2003

Do you ever just have one of “those days”? Last Monday was “one of those days” for us. We were beside
ourselves wondering what to do about our 20t QVR. There was a Category 5 hurricane heading right for us.
It was predicted to be a “deadly” hurricane if you were not prepared. So, is having 75 DVC ers drive to the
coast in an MG really being prepared??? We thought not! Well, by Tuesday it was reduced to a Category 2,
and was to touch land in South Carolina. It was decided - the QVR was on! Thank goodness, it was one of the
most beautiful weekends we've ever had (well, except for Thursday - and we all just huddled in the garage

and watched the storm from there).

The partying began on Friday night with 75 DVC’ers in attendance. Our DJ, Marc Berman, had everyone up
dancing, and as “Poncho” and “Cisco” emerged from the second floor throwing sombrero’s to everyone, the
Margarita party began, complete with “Mexican Bartenders” dispersing Margaritas, Mexican beer and Tequila
Jello shots. Everyone had a ball - don’t know just how we'll top that one next year!

Saturday morning after breakfast, Wolfgang passed out directions for a very relaxing, on your own, drive
through Cape May County. Then on to Valve Cover Racing on our “Union Jack” racetrack, freshly painted by
Cyndi Nolan. The following excerpt is by Cyndi Nolan: “Competition was fierce at the Valve Cover races this year.
Although 14 contenders were vying for first place, focus was on reigning champion Barre Williams, with his 'Champagne
Lady’ and Carl Finne, with his "Viking.” It was a close race and, at one point, the crowd went wild when the line judges
were forced to use a digital camera to determine a photo finish. However, when the last race was run, it was ‘Diva’
Maryanne McGarrity who captured the top prize! Her "Eliminator” with its coil spring suspension left Carl in second
place and Barre in third. The Junior competition was captured by up-and-coming ‘Diva’ Victoria Tiley. Victoria guided
her valve cover to victory while Kevin Stone and Chris Pollock put up a valiant effort earning 2n¢ and 3 place
respectively. Anyone wishing to participate can obtain race rules and valve cover specifications from Ben Nolan.”

This year we finally got smart (well a little) and had our group photo taken Saturday afternoon, instead of
Sunday morning. Dick Suffredini came up with a T-shirt design for our 20t anniversary and Mike Maloney
silkscreened the shirts for all QVR registrants. We all wore them for the group picture (and as we stated in the
schedule, we’ll be sure you all get a copy of the photo).

Afterwards we headed into the garden for our Funkana, organized by Margaret and Rich, and Gudie and
Wolfgang. We did the “twist” to Chubby Checker, while keeping an orange between our foreheads, we were
covered by watermelon juice, while trying to catch seeds in a cup being spit out by our partner, we did a lug
nut skeeball game, we changed a tire while joined at the hip, did a blindfold obstacle course and dipped a
carrot into a jar (you had to be there - it’s too hard to explain)! and pushed an object along the floor with a
potato stuffed in panty hose, (another one - you just had to be there)! The games were clever and so much fun.
First prize went to the team of Wade Albright and Jason Wigluz. Second prize went to Ben and Cyndi Nolan,
and third prize went to Lew Phillips and his daughter Chris. Thank you Harrons and Fischers for the great
funkana.

After all the “fun and games” our Pig Roast arrived. 1know everyone looks forward to this every year. The
food is absolutely delicious, and we all like to watch the pig being shredded and prepared for our
consumption. After dinner, down to the corner to watch the “hot rodders” cruise the streets of Wildwood.

After breakfast on Sunday morning, it's fond farewells for all until next year’s QVR. We’d like to especially
thank Nolans, Harrons and Fischers for organizing this year’s QVR events, their helpers, and everyone's help
throughout the entire weekend. Your help makes it an enjoyable event for all who attend. Also, a big “thank
you” to Gudie and Wolfgang Fischer for having us at their beautiful motel, the Esplanade, for the weekend!

Look for your flyer in next year’s July issue of T-Talk and get your reservations in early. Thank you all for

attending our 20th anniversary QVR and see you next year!
Jaimee and Sandy



LETTER FROM THE CHAIR
OCTOBER 2003

I hope every DVC member had a great summer. I know the spring started a little wet and some of our
events were rained out, but over all it has turned out to be a good year. This fall is looking great with a
wonderful kickoff weekend at the Jersey shore for the QVR. We have five major things remaining this
year, the rescheduled Hornsby Rallye (Saturday Oct. 4), a Badda Bing Badda Bob Tour (Saturday Oct. 25),
Guy Fawkes Night (Saturday Nov. 1), The Annual Membership Meeting (Sunday Nov. 16), and the
Holiday party (Saturday Dec.6). These functions all sound great but it takes someone to plan these things. 1
would like to take this opportunity to encourage everyone to step forward and volunteer to host an event.
Lets make 2004 the year we have more that enough people to host events. I am sure everyone can come u
with something they have always wanted to do or see, maybe something you have done before but would
like to do again. Let’s do it together with the DVC! If someone would just take the lead there are always
plenty of people who will help in some way, do not be afraid to ask for belp with an event. You are not
alone! ‘

Here is a list of some of the things we have done in the past as a club. Perhaps this will spark a thought in
your mind for a new activity or place we have not tried before. Remember we can always repeat an
activity.

A Day Driving Tour Watkins Glen, New York
Harpers Ferry, West Virginia Over-Night Tour

St. Michaels on the Chesapeake Civil War Battle Field
Wine Tasting

We also can us events in the colder indoor months, so lets get creative this year and help fill the calendar
with some new, some old, and just plain creative way of enjoying the comradery that is generated by our
small British cars. This club is very successful because people care and they like to have fun as a group.
Not everyone likes every event. But that time of year is fast approaching when the calendar of events for
2004 will be established, get involved and host an event for the enjoyment of everyone. 1 you are a
member of the DVC 1 know you are not shy. You might say you do not have the time to plan an event, but
some activities take minimal planning. Maybe a few phone calls to set up a place for a day visit. Make this
the year you bring your event idea to reality and enjoy the feeling of giving something to your fellow DVC
members.

Respectfully,
Ben Nolan




Badda Bing Badda Bob Tour 2003

Date & Time: Oct. 25th, 2003 Sat. 10:00 AM

Where:

Bucks County Conference & Visitors Bureau
3207 Street Road

Bensalem, Pa 19020

(800) 836-28257

Come join us for a beautiful drive thru Historic Bucks County Pennsylvania and Eastern New
Jersey. Please have your tanks toped off before the start of the tour. The details of the tour are not firmed up but
MAY include a tour of the Crayola factory in Easton Pa and possibly a stop for some wine tasting along the way.
I will need a count of who is coming a week prior to the event for any reservations I may need to make. The fall
foliage should be at its peak and it may be the last chance to take your Little British Car out for a drive.

Reply by Oct.18" to: Bob & Terri Tiley
215-355-1992

From PA Turnpike: Take the Philadelphia exit #351 (old #28). After exiting the tolls take the Rt. 1 south exit
stay to your right and immediately look to your right for the street road west exit. Be careful this on only 50 t0 100 feet
after the ramp on to Rt. 1 south. Follow Street Road West to Philadelphia Park racetrack. Turn left into the driveway to
the racetrack. Make the first possible left turn into the parking lot to the Bucks County Conference and V1s1tors
Bureau; it was unmarked when we visited in Aug,.

From 1-95: Take the Street Road exit. If you were driving north make a left on to Street Road East. If driving
south Turn Right on to Street Road East. Follow Street Road East to Philadelphia Park racetrack. Turn right into the
driveway to the racetrack. Make the first possible left turn into the parking lot to the Bucks County Conference and
Visitors Bureau; it was unmarked when we visited in Aug.

SEE YOU THERE!!!




Remember, Remember

The 5" of November!!

Don't miss the 2003 Guy Fawkes Day Celebration with
the DVC!/

Come out and enjoy the festivities with your favorite MG. For our convenience we will
celebrate the 5™ on Saturday, the 1% of November.

Planned activities will include an opportunity demonstrate your navigational abilities in
your MG of choice, toasting whatever needs to be toasted over the traditional bonfire,
eating and drinking traditional British pub grub, the live music of Dar Frantz, and of course
the burning of GUY! The “History of Guy Fawkes Day” oratory will be delivered by guest
speakers who will relate their own personal experiences in the UK.

Fireworks will not be possible this year due to new construction in the neighborhood.
However, I would not recommend standing too close to the fire when Guy meets his fate!

When: Saturday November 1% 3:00 PM
Where: Chuck & Judy Goelz's
126 East Woods Drive
Harleysville, PA
RSVP: 215-256-9578

What to Bring: Lawn Chairs (?), Covered Dish (British Fare
encouraged!) , MG, Spouse, Sense of Humor...

Directions: Call. (If you've ever been to the Melick house, you
don't need directions.)



DVC

Annual Members Meeting

Place: Betsy Pollock/Steve Novelli
321 Southern Avenue
Ambler, PA 19002

Date: Sunday, November 16, 2003
Time: 2:00 PM

There has been a change of hosts for the Annual Members Meeting, it will now be at
Betsy and Steve’s. :

The main purpose of this meeting is to discuss our annual club business. Though other
topics are discussed, the main purpose is to create the next year’s events calendar.

I would like to thank all of the generous hosts of our 2003 events. Without your
volunteering to host or help with the event, this club would be non-existent. And I also
call on others in the DVC to come to the Annual Members Meeting with new ideas for
events, or come and volunteer your services to host or help run an event. Again, without
you, there is no DVC.

Thank you for a fun 2003 and here’s to a fun 2004!

Directions:

From the PA turnpike or Route 309, take the Fort Washington Exit, this will dump you
onto Pennsylvania Avenue.

Take Pennsylvania Avenue to a dead-end and make a right onto Bethlehem Pike.

Go to the first traffic light and make a left onto Highland Avenue.

Go to the first stop sign and make a left onto Church Street.

Southern Avenue is the first right. 321 Southern Avenue is the 3™ house on the right.

Please call Betsy or Steve if you need other directions!!
H-215-654-0133
C—-610-724-6134
C-610-724-3415

If you have any questions, or would like to suggest a future event, please contact Mike
Maloney at 267-934-8113.



DVC

Annual Members Meeting

Place: Havis-Shields

Date: Sunday, November 16, 2003

Time: 2:00 PM

Once again this year Joe has invited us to come to Havis-Shields in Warminster, PA to
discuss our annual club business. Though other topics are discussed, the main purpose of
the meeting is to create the next years events calendar.

I would like to thank all of the generous hosts of our 2003 events. Without your
volunteering to host or help with the event, this club would be non-existent. And I also
call on others in the DVC to come to the Annual Members Meeting with new ideas for
events, or come and volunteer your services to host or help run an event. Again, without

you, there is no DVC.,

Thank you for a fun 2003 and here’s to a fun 2004!

Directions:

Havis-Shields is located at 75 Jacksonville Rd. in Warminster, PA.

From the PA turnpike, take Rt. 611 North to the second light -Blair Mill Rd.
Take a Right onto Blair Mill Rd. and take to the end. This is County Line Rd.
Take a right onto County Line Rd and continue until you reach Jacksonville Rd.
(Jacksonville Rd. will be the next light after passing the rail road tracks.)

Take a left onto Jacksonville and Havis-Shields is on the right hand side.

If you have any questions, or would like to suggest a future event, please contact Mike

Maloney at 267-934-8113.
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2003 Annual MG Holiday Banquet
Holiday Inn at Fort Washington, PA
Saturday December 6, 2003
5:30pm to 9:30pm

This is a reminder that the information for this year’s holiday banquet is right around the
corner. Less than 3 months away is a night of food, fun, raffles, and many prize winners
along with a name brand bar (cash that is).

The night will begin with mingling and drinking, then dinner with a choice of Chicken
Supreme, Fresh Salmon, or London Broil along with vegetables, rice, potato or pasta (a
vegetarian dinner will also be an option if requested in advance). Desert will be the chef’s
surprise. And ending with some more drinking and mingling.

Please keep your eyes open for the response envelope along with the lucky raffle tickets.

Hotel Accomodations will also be available for a special room rate for the DVC at $69.00
for overnight stay for those that stay at the bar to long.

The Holiday Inn is located conveniently off the Pennsylvania Turnpike in Fort
Washington, Pennsylvania. Directions will be provided.

Any questions please contact Luis or Marie Alicea at 215-338-2266.

Thanks and looking forward to seeing you at this year’s Holiday Banquet.
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Don’t forget the Hornsby Memorial Ralley has been rescheduled for October 4, 2003 at 10:30 AM!!!!!



